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RSIPF and stakeholders launch community COVID -19 by-law 

 
 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Tulagi in Central 

Province together with other stakeholders in that Province have launched the Belaga 

Community COVID-19 by-law on 30 May 2020. 

 Supervising Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Central Province Inspector Hugo 

Maelasi explains: “The Belaga by-law was launched after the community setup their 

COVID-19 committee following the awareness programs from the police and health 

team from the Central Province.” 

Supervising PPC Inspector Maelasi adds: “During the launching I appealed to the 

Belaga community to support the Belaga COVID-19 Village Committee in enforcing 

the COVID-19 by-law as one of the preventive measures within the community.”  

 “This by-law is not for COVID-19 alone but it will also assist the community to restrict 

the movement of people and promote the Crime Prevention Strategy within the 

community. The community needs to work hard to prevent the coronavirus from 

entering Solomon Islands.” 

“Police at Tulagi is looking at launching the COVID-19 by-law in 20 communities within 

Central Province as part of the preparations for any outbreak of the virus in Solomon 

Islands.”  

“I want to advice the community in Central Province to observe the by-law and stay 

away from criminal activities. We need to promote the Crime Prevention Strategy in 

our communities for the betterment of our people in Central Province,” Supervising 

PPC Inspector Maelasi emphasizes. 

 

ENDS. 

 



 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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